Changes to UCL Enhanced Redundancy Payments Scheme

UCL has unilaterally changed the Enhanced Redundancy Payments Scheme in a manner that the unions deplore. They failed to negotiate with, consult or even notify the recognised trade unions regarding the changes.

The previous scheme had been applied consistently and automatically over a period of several years, was well known to the trade unions and widely known throughout UCL. As such it had become an implied contract term acquired through custom and practice. UCL were required to at very least hold meaningful consultation with the trade unions over any proposed changes. In this, they abjectly failed.

UCL's stated justification for these changes is the Age Discrimination Regulations. Informal legal advice is that UCL's previous practice did not contravene the legislation and that therefore the changes are unnecessary – it is expected that formal advice will confirm this. The length of service benefits acquired at 5 and 10 years of service (removal of the cap on weekly pay for the calculations and doubling the number of weeks pay, respectively) could easily pass the test of objective justification.

UCL claims that the changes are 'cost-neutral'. There is therefore no reason to change them on grounds of cost. It would also depend upon what figures they used for their calculation – until now there have been relatively few redundancies among core “permanent” staff. These numbers are set to increase massively, and will be the ones who lose out under UCL’s new scheme, which will be severely detrimental to staff above grade 5 with 5 or more years of service and to all staff with 10 or more years of service, with the detriment worsening as salary and length of service increase

These changes, and the manner in which they were introduced, can only result in further reductions in the morale of UCL’s staff, especially among those who have committed years of loyal service, especially as they take place in the context of the College-wide “Regeneration Plan” and various Faculty “reviews” and Departmental “restructurings” which continue to lead to involuntary redundancies.
Motion

This Branch deplores the manner in which UCL unilaterally made changes to the Enhanced Redundancy Payments Scheme.

This Branch reiterates its policy of opposition to all compulsory redundancies and of taking all action possible in support of any member faced with compulsory redundancy.

This Branch resolves:

· To make our feelings known in the strongest terms regarding UCL’s handling of this matter;

· To request joint-union discussions with UCL regarding the changes;
